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Angelus Letter

29 May 2020

Friday of the Seventh Week of Easter

1 DAY UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Happy Pentecost Sunday!  This will be the first public Sunday Masses we have celebrated in quite some time.  The majority of this letter will be the essential information that you might want to know if you plan on being in attendance.  The most important point is that there is no guarantee that anybody will be “safe” coming to Mass, but that we are attempting to make it as safe as we can and know how.  If you are uneasy about attending Mass, please note that the obligation to attend Mass has been temporarily lifted.  You are not under an obligation to attend.  If the difficulty is a strong desire to receive the Eucharist, because of this lifting of our obligation, there is no reason why, during this unique period, you could not simply choose to attend Mass during the week when there will be fewer people in attendance.  

WHAT IS COMING UP THIS WEEKEND

Friday:  

            3 to 3:45PM Usher meeting in the church:  If you’re willing to help usher this weekend for any of our Masses, please come to the church for a brief meeting to describe what to expect and how we’ll be doing things.


4 to 5PM Confessions:  Confessions will be in the church but we will be using the “restoration/renovation style” type of confessions, that is, not in the confessionals and with music playing to mask conversation.

Saturday:  

8AM:  Mass with Fr. Valencheck for St. Joan of Arc day.  Introduction of the St. Joan of Arc icon.


9:30 to 10AM:  Confessions.  See above


Noon:  Individual picnics on the parish grounds.  See below.


4:30PM Mass:  Please be aware that at this Mass we are expecting more people than at the other Masses.  We will be bringing people into the Church from our RCIA program since we were unable to do so at the Easter Vigil.  Between this and a lengthier process of receiving Communion, Mass will be lengthier than that to which you may be accustomed. 

Sunday:


9AM Mass:  In the church with Fr. Simone


10AM:  Cleaning of church.  If anyone is available to help it would be appreciated.


11:00AM:  Outdoors in the school courtyard, weather permitting.  In Byrider Hall if raining.  No seating available indoors or out!  Bring a lawn chair or blanket.  Please park in the brick parking lot.


1:00PM:  Mass - Extraordinary Form in church.  

THINGS OF WHICH TO BE AWARE IF COMING TO MASS

Be aware that not all parishes are having their full Mass schedule!  St. Sebastian Parish is starting with a full schedule and will make decisions from there.  If you are attending another parish, I recommend calling first or visiting their website.

Live-streaming from St. Sebastian Parish will continue but will not be every Sunday Mass.  This weekend we will be streaming the 4:30PM and the 9AM.  On future weekends we will only be streaming the 9AM.

If the Mass which you are attending is in the church, be aware that only the front doors of the church will be unlocked.  You will not be able to enter the church from the south east or south west doors.  This is so that capacity can be monitored and that we can insure that hand sanitizers and masks are available for those who wish these items.  We will have outdoor audio sound speakers if we reach capacity.  You might want to throw a lawn chair in your trunk just in case!

Seating at Mass:  We have not yet received any new information on distancing so, for at least this week, we will still be utilizing every 3rd pew.  Please help make sure that there is as much seating capacity as possible!  Each pew can hold 3 individual persons (right, center, left), or one grouping and single person or one large family.  Please help make sure there is room for everyone.  We will be VERY LIMITED on ushers to help in this endeavor.  

Only priests and seminarians will be distributing Communion so it will take a little longer.  There will not be the Precious Blood.  Instructions will be issued just prior to Communion.  Those who wish to receive on the tongue at the Ordinary Form Mass are asked to wait until the end of the line.

Please understand that cleaning will take place shortly after Mass is completed if you typically remain after Mass to pray.

There will only be one restroom available since we are unable to clean them to the extent we were advised.  Please note this well!
I am not a professional at running things during a pandemic and may have lost a few details or haven’t prepared for some eventuality.  The success of this weekend largely depends on you!  So far you have been phenomenal in all that you do!  Thanks be to God!  Thank you!  Let’s keep it up!  

WELCOME INTO THE CHURCH!

This weekend at the 4:30 Mass, we will be welcoming eight people into the Catholic Church!  After working for an extended period of time with Fr. Simone, Keith Johnson and Ian Kelly, these outstanding folks will finally be brought into full communion with the Catholic Church.  I am so excited to be welcoming them and ask you to pray for them as they begin their lives as fully initiated Catholics.

The following persons are those who will be baptized:






Katie Briant






Tina Davenport






Erica Gerstenmaier






Michelle Payerle

The following persons have been previously baptized and are now being welcomed into communion with the Catholic Church:






Sheryl Franklin






Patrick McGlone






Leanne Lambert






Louise Skinner

The following person will be brought into the Church at a future date:






Christy Taray
May the Holy Spirit fill you with His power and grace.  May the Body of Christ nourish you with all that is holy and worthy.  May you know the love of your Father in heaven.  May you find joy not only in His Church, but in bosom of your parish and from the intercession of St. Sebastian.

ST. JOAN of ARC DAY PICNIC

Since people can be in a park as long as social distancing is observed, we should be able to have those of you who are interested and feel safe doing so to come on to your parish grounds and have a picnic around noon this Saturday.  Due to COVID, we will not be providing any food or drinks.  Please bring your own lunch and blankets/lawn chairs.  There will be music playing on the front lawn.  Please be aware of social distancing.  If you have children, please be especially mindful of those who wish to be out but who earnestly wish to observe social distancing.  There will not be anybody monitoring.  

11:00AM SUNDAY MASS NOTES

There will be no seating available in the school courtyard.  Please bring a lawn chair or blanket.

Park in the Brick Parking Lot and make your way to the school courtyard.

There will be no markings for distancing.  Please be aware and self-monitor.   
THANKS TO PARISH COUNCIL

Thank you to Parish Pastoral Council who has been more helpful than they realize.  One bit of information that came up last night was the state of Schneider Park.  Walking Chester this morning, the grass in some areas came up to my mid-thigh!  Apparently, the city is calling back “non-essential” workers and the situation should be remedied soon.

I would like to take the opportunity to welcome your new Parish Council Members!  Parish Council makes a strong effort to try to choose candidates that represent all of the different demographics of the parish.  Here are the four people chosen for a three-year term:






Marcy Smith





Ed Pfeiffer





Natalie Griffin-Kinney





Jennifer Kilker
Thank you so much for choosing to serve your community in this way!  (Please say a prayer for them and for everyone on Parish Pastoral Council.)
IN OTHER NEWS:  I think the worst of the digging is completed on our property.  It still looks a little rough back where they were putting in our new gas lines but we should be headed toward returning the garden and lawns to their former state.  This should also mean that Elmdale will be unobstructed for driving and parking for our return back to Sunday Mass.

You might have noticed a lot of Amish people on our property.  They are putting in the new storage cabinetry in our school classrooms.

There was a parade at St. Sebastian yesterday.  In place of our annual “clap out,” our 8th graders lined up (6 feet apart) along Mull Avenue and the school families drove by holding signs and honking horns.  I got to drive the ’46 whose horn sounds like a freighter.  (Thank you, Mr. Whitney!)
Please note that there will not be an Angelus letter tomorrow, Saturday.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.


